THE UNIVERISTY OF TOLEDO

College of Pharmacy and Pharmaceutical Sciences, Preceptor Newsletter



Experiential Team

In this newsletter:

CoreTrax Updates

Alumni Gear Sale

Mock Interviews

Legislative Updates

IMPORTANT CORETRAX UPDATES:

As many of you are aware our experiential management software, CoreTrax, is currently undergoing a major rewrite. The goal of this re-write is to remove the program from the flash platform which will no longer be supported after December 31st, 2020. We have been working with the CoreTrax developers for over a year to prefect and refine the new program. The interface will have a new and updated look, but we expect the functionality to be very similar to the current program. The date for this transition is tentatively set for Thanksgiving week. More details will be released as the transition becomes closer.

It is important to note that the most recent Microsoft Windows update that has been released will disable flash and will not enable it to be reactivated. You may want to consider holding off on conducting the Windows updates until after Thanksgiving as you may not be able to access CoreTrax after that time until after the transition.(cont)

CORETRAX UPDATES (CONT)

Keep in mind that the CoreTrax app, while limited in functionality will still work after the Windows update, so it can be used in a pinch. After the update, CoreTrax will be available on a mobile platform without the app and the app will be obsolete.

As always, the

experiential team is here to support you through this transition. Please don't hesitate to reach out to us if you are having difficulties.

ALUMNI TOLEDO GEAR SALE



The UT alumni association is selling UT gear. The sales support the Alumni Association scholarship. The sale closes 11/4 so act fast!

The link to order is here:

https://20utcollegeofpharmacy.itemorder.com/sale?read_message=true



Sizes range from Adult 2X-small to Adult 4X-large

MOCK INTERVIEWS

In preparation for the upcoming job and residency interview season, we encourage preceptors to offer a mock interview session for APPE students over the next few months. If this is something you may be able to fit into your rotation schedule, please consider offering this as a rotation activity.

LEGISLATIVE UPDATES

HB 203 signed into law!

Governor Mike DeWine signed HB 203 into law which expands pharmacy services in Ohio. HB 203 expands the current laws that allow pharmacists to enter into consult agreements with physicians to manage chronic diseases. Pharmacists are permitted to administer, add, change, and discontinue medications and also order and analyze blood and urine tests. Under HB 203 collaboration is expanded to mid-level practitioners including clinical nurse specialists, certified nurse-midwives, certified nurse practitioners, and physician assistants. This is great news for pharmacy in Ohio!

Antonio Ciaccia will be shared with APhA

For those of you that know Antonio, you know this is a big deal. Antonio has done amazing work with OPA to drive forward legislative change in the state of Ohio. Antonio has been named the new Senior Advisor for Disruptive Innovation and Practice Transformation for APhA. This is great news for APhA and for national pharmacy advocacy but he will be missed in the state of Ohio! He will continue to serve as a consultant for Ohio Pharmacists Association on a part time basis.

Plans are underway for a virtual Student Pharmacy Legislative Day

Pharmacy student legislative day is being planned for February as usual. The tentative dates is Tuesday February 26th. This year's event will be virtual which may allow for increased participation.



In Memoriam

Richard Rohaley 1985-2020

On September 13, 2020 the UTCPPS lost a friend, preceptor and alumni, Rich Rohaley PharmD (BSPS 2008, PharmD 2011). Rich and his wife, Deidre Rohaley (Colette) have been long-time preceptors for the College of Pharmacy. Rich was the owner of Aring's Compound Corner in Sylvania OH and taught IPPE and APPE students the art and science of compounding pharmacy. Our love and support go out to Deidre, their daughter Novalie, and Rich's entire family. We welcome you to share your condolences with the family here: https://www.legacy.com/guestbooks/toledoblade/richard-j-rohaley-condolences/196796600



Austin (AJ) Fletcher 1994-2020

In August of this year the CPPS lost P4 PharmD student Austin (AJ) Fletcher. AJ was on his rotations and would have graduated in the class of 2021. In addition to pharmacy, AJ played hockey for the University of Toledo. AJ's classmates established a scholarship in his honor. The scholarship fund has raised over \$20,000 to date!

If you would like to leave a message for AJ's family, please do so at this link: https://www.pursefuneralhome.com/obituary/Austin-Fletcher

